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MINUTES – P&C Meeting (Term 2), 10 May 2022
Attendance & Apologies 
Attendees: 
Stephen Reed (SR) - (Principal), George Grose (GG) - (President), Nathan Smith (NS) - (Vice President), Adrian Ferrand (AF1) - (Vice President), Andy Hough(AH)-  (Treasurer), Grace Poulton (GP) - (Secretary), Annina Ferrand (AF2) – (Comms Director)
Jill Jeremy (JJ), Rob Hynson (RH), Zeid Albasheer (ZA), Anoud Elfayez (AE), Sarah Evans-Chiarella (SE), Jean Karl (JK), Kerri Dawson (KD), Andrew Hazelton (AH), Leigh Morgan (LM), and Erin Johnson (EJ)

Guests:
Ben Southwell (CobdenHayson Annandale)

Apologies:
Bec Schepers, Eugenia Munro

1) Welcome and Acknowledgement of Country
Meeting opened at 7.04 pm and “acknowledgement of country” by GG.

2) Previous Minutes & Approval (08 March 2022 Meeting)
NS – seconds the approval

3) Reports
a. President’s Report
Attached report was presented


No queries/questions

b. Principle’s Update 
· K-2 Dev Plan – parent sessions to increase literacy
· Occupational therapist working with Kindy (identifying at an early age) early intervention
· Funding for year 1 to be included
· Investigative learning (outdoor program)
· COLA Construction – timing is fluid. Hopefully start construction in Oct. 2022
Sunshades (from one vendor) $30K. Looking to get quotes from 2 other vendors
Not retractable – not an option

c. Treasurer’s Report
Attached report was presented


No queries/questions

4) Key Events (next 3 months)
a. Federal Election BBQ (21 May 2022)
(NS) New sign-up app
Need volunteers

b. Colour Run (24 June 2022)
(GG) Background and history of Colour Run
Makes $30K
In 2019 – money raised was used for upgrade for the Kindy area. 
$10K profit
2020 – cancelled
2021 – very controlled
2022 – specific page was created.

Location – Federation park. Booked with Council ($3538K)
Biggest cost (half the cost) – inflatable start/finish arch (space for sponsors, ads)
Fire brigade – booked in. Would like parents to throw dye. 
Kids will have glasses & wrist bands.

c. Christmas in July “CIJ”  (30 July 2022)
(AF2) The Vision, costs and ask was presented. No queries/questions.

5) P&C Investment & ROI
All in favour
6) Topics of Discussion
a. Key Partnership 
CobdenHayson Annandale (Ben Southwell) | FLPS | FL P&C
Overview of the partnership
Commission Free – Auction prize
Referral ($1500) -> to the school
Christmas in July & Halloween Disco

The money from 2019/2020 from Ben previously -> was used for kids flexible furniture
$20000 – money still coming to us from previous years.

External people into the event? Auction
Special invite to Ben’s clients

b. P&C Meeting Venue – moving forward
· Some prefer not to have at a pub, not inclusive (religious/culture) and not as private. 
· Social atmosphere – maybe a café? 
· Possibly start at the school first then move to pub for dinner/drinks.
(Shortened meeting then social time afterwards)
Attach reports to agenda to digest before meeting to expedite meeting?
· Continued discussions

c. P&C Class Parent Coordinator – class representatives
Only 5 have signed up

d. COLA Construction | All Weather Shade – whiteboard session
Discussed in Principle’s report


7) Reports from Committees and Representatives:
· Playground & Gardening Representative
(RH) Planning early June planting session
Council has delivered plants
Tree will need to be removed
Small working bee – small (adults/kids). Sat/Sunday

· Joint Sustainability Representative
(NS) First meeting at HPH - 4 pm this Sunday (15 May)

· Learning Support Representative
(KD) Not much of an update
Couple of new people – meeting to catch up.

· Band Update/Music coordinator
Attached report


No questions/queries

· FLPS Merchandise
(AH) Overview of FLPS Merchandise
Stock is funded $5K now
Better for FLPS to sell merch on our site (less GST) * 


8) AOB
(JJ) P&C is behind Teacher’s Strike.  Letter was sent before.
Second to approved

FLASCA
June 10 – memorial for Constance 
Stone and Olive tree

(LM) working with Tanya Davies & Linda Scott 
Making Broadway a safer place – Planning regulations/signage

(ZA) Political parties to potentially donate funds to P&C? 
Discussion and final outcome - The school cannot be affiliated with any political party.

The meeting closed at 8:30 pm
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The objects of any P&C are:
1 to promote the interests of the school by bringing parents, citizens, students and teaching staff into close co-operation; and
2 to assist in providing facilities and equipment for the school and in promoting the recreation and welfare of the students at the school.
The Exec and P&C members hit the ground running.

End of term BBQ and Easter raffle

We had over 340 register to attend online
The weather was wet but the event still proceeded with around 200 coming together
All the food went
The Easter egg hunt was a great success with all students wearing their bunny ears.
Parents have asked that the school/ P&C look at hosting an Easter hat pride next year.
The raffle generated 1,671 TICKETS SOLD to 93 buyers rising $4,775.00. All prizes were donated.

Further profit and loss will come during the treasures report

Band committee
I attended and met with the band committee.
We spoke about the fundraising benefits of hosting a Mother’s Day BBQ in accompaniment with band performance.
To further assist with fundraising for the music program I reached out to a parent, receiving donations for Mother’s Day stall.
Can I say that the first Mother's Day Band Breakfast morning was truly wonderful - the sun was shining, the bands were playing, the singing was heavenly, and the community vibe was flowing! It is understood that these two new fundraising lines (BBQ and mother’s day gift table) raised 2,000 for the music program.
 

New space
 The P&C has secured extra space, a room upstairs on top of the FLACA kitchen. Thank you, Stephen, for coming back fast on my request.
The P&C exec is looking at this space and the benefits using it offers over just a storage space

Cleaning
Big thanks to Nathan Smith and his band of marry helpers that got in, spending 3 hours cleaning out the P&C cupboard and BBQ cage.
A system where BBQ only items are placed on the left side, merchandise the decorations on the right side and nothing on the floor. This room will be looked at from now on for safety reasons.
Do worry we have placed a sign on the door as a remember to users.

Meetings with Stephen Reed
This term we have met 3 times

Exec meetings
The exec members have been meeting and putting together great projects and the handbook.

Outside Meeting  
Stephen and I meet with Ben from Cobden Hayson Annandale
We discussed the school and students' needs and how Cobden Hayson and the P&C can work together in partnership.
It was great meeting with the outcome and re-establishing this relationship. Ben shared, out of all the schools that come to call on Cobden Hayson Annandale, we were the first to bring the school principal along.  
Ben and Stephen shall share later on partnership.


Colour Fun run
We have set an online platform for the colour fun run Thank you to A for helping me with this
Stephen and I visited Federal Park looking at how the day might run.
This will be discussed further tonight.

Signup
The P&C has purchased a subscription and moved to the platform Signup for volunteering as this protects and falls in line with privacy act but allows for task setting and emailing
We will be looking at this later tonight

Website
The website is undergoing a review.

Last P&C
We had around 12 parents put their hand up to help and we are working to onboard them into the nonmined areas of volunteering.

What’s coming?
Election BBQ and Nathan will cover this
Colour Fun Run Stephen and I share on this
CIJ Sarah and Annia will talk about this

As P&C president I have spent 10 to 15 hours per week on or off-site in this role this term  
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Easter BBQ P&L (1).xlsx
Sheet1

		For this month I thought it would be informative to run

		through the income and costs for the recent Easter BBQ.

		Easter BBQ - Return on Investment

		Income				$

				Raffle ticket sales - card		4,775.00

				Bar takings - card		1,246.00

				Cash payments and donations		1,273.30

						7,294.30



		Expenses				$

				Drinks		848.00

				Chocolate (egg hunt + raffle prize)		310.00

				BBQ food		500.00

				Raffletix		210.10

				BBQ gas		128.65

				RSA		100.00

				Cleaner		75.00

				Donation buckets + stickers		34.68

				Icey poles		24.00

						2,230.43



		Profit				5,063.87



		Return on Investment				327%
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MUSIC PROGRAM COORDINATOR REPORT:

Mother’s Day BBQ Band Breakfast was a fantastic event for our Music
Ensembles. All of the ensembles which performed on the day only
rehearsed once after the school holidays.

It’s been a long time since the last performance for our musicians and
they couldn’t be happier to play outdoors to an appreciative audience.

To kick off the performances and to attract as much attention from
parents the Percussion Club kept the beat with the clapping sticks.
Following that the Junior and the Senior Choir sang a beautiful
rendition of “Somewhere over the Rainbow”.

It was the first public performance for both our Beginner String
Ensemble and the Training Band — they received a very enthusiastic
round of applause from admiring parents and students.

The Stringtime Players and the Concert Band had a much more
advanced repertoire to showcase and performed with flair.

A big thank you to our conductors: Marian Arnold, Cassie Parke,
Naomi Grace and Bruce Stephens. The students respond so well to their
passion for teaching music.

The Music Committee would like to thank all volunteers who turned up
early on Friday morning to set up, cook, serve and clean up afterwards!
The bacon and egg rolls were a big hit with the crowd gathered around
the BBQ and were all gone by the bell time.





Special thank you to Nathan Smith and Alyson Ashe who managed the
BBQ. As well as the P&C President George Grose for providing us with
the merchandise and the equipment to make the event happen.

The Music Committee is looking for further fundraising and performing
opportunities throughout this term and beyond to help our ensembles
to fulfill their artistic potential. The Committee is in the process of
applying to perform at the Iron Cove Performing Arts Festival,
Australian School Band and Orchestra Festival (ASBOF) and the School
Spectacular.

| would like to finish my report with a quote from Plato:

“I would teach children music, physics, and the philosophy; but most
importantly music, for the patterns in music and all the arts are the key
to learning.”

Currently we have 90 students participating in the music ensembles!
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